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September 28, 2010 

Alabama Bar Association
415 Dexter Ave

Montgomery, AL 36104

To Whom It May Concern:

The purpose of this message is to strongly urge you to work towards getting an Innocence Project established in Alabama. There are several of these projects around the country that consider cases of those with claims of innocence.  These innocence projects should take on both DNA and non-DNA cases involving individuals with legitimate claims of innocence. I know you are aware of the number of innocent people freed from prison as a result of DNA technology.  According to the Innocent Project established by attorneys Barry Scheck and Peter Neufeld, eyewitness misidentification accounts for three-fourths of the wrongful convictions overturned via DNA evidence.  It is important that people who are wrongfully convicted have an opportunity for post-conviction relief even if they’ve exhausted their appeals.  Far too often, district attorneys are more concerned about the conviction and upholding the conviction than they are about the truth.  This benefits no one but the careers of the district attorneys and assistant district attorneys.  It is not enough to rely on the jury’s verdict because the jury makes a decision on what is available. If an assistant district attorney offers a Motion in Limine, for example, that keeps the jury from hearing key evidence, or if a district attorney withholds evidence that the jury should have the opportunity to consider, then the verdict will be based on only what is presented.   

In addition to pushing for an innocence project in Alabama, I strongly recommend that you encourage district attorney offices throughout Alabama, and throughout the country to establish conviction integrity units.  I am enclosing information about such units established by the Dallas County (Texas) and Manhattan (New York) district attorney offices.  The district attorneys that established these units are more concerned about justice and seeking the truth than they are about upholding the conviction.  Unless outside pressure is placed on these district attorney offices, they will not do the right thing if it means admitting to a mistake.  

There is an individual, Rodney K. Stanberry, who is in his 14th year in prison for crimes he did not commit. He was arrested, tried, and convicted in Mobile, Alabama, his place of residence prior to his incarceration.  In addition to the enclosed information, additional information about him and his case can be found by visiting www.freerodneystanberry.com.  It should not be politically liable to free and innocent person, it should be politically liable to keep an innocent person in prison just for the sake of upholding a conviction. The latter is unfair to the inmate, his/her family, the victim, his/her family, and taxpayers of Alabama, who have to foot the bill to house the innocent. 

Please consider this suggestion. There is no reason why Alabama should not have a mechanism to provide post-conviction relief for those wrongfully convicted.





Sincerely,





Artemesia Stanberry

Cc:

Alabama Bar Association

Mobile Bar Association

American Bar Association

Governor Bob Riley

Attorney General Troy King

U.S. Attorney General Eric Holder 
(attachments) 
 Dallas County, TX Convictions Integrity Unit

Manhattan Convictions Integrity Unit

Time Served, Justice Denied article about Rodney K. Stanberry
